

The Arthur Terry School

Registered Office: Kittoe Road, Sutton Coldfield, West Midlands, B74 4RZ Tel: (0121) 323 2221

enquiry@arthurterry.bham.sch.uk www.arthurterry.bham.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mrs S Kibble, BA (Hons), PGCE, NPQH Deputy Headteacher: Mr N C Bowater, BSc (Hons), PGCE Deputy Headteacher: Mr P Carrick, BSc (Hons), QTS

Dear Parent/Carer

We would like to thank you for your ongoing support as we start the examination period. Our Year 11 students are working hard to ensure they achieve their full potential and successfully move on to their next steps. Your support has been crucial in ensuring they have attended intervention sessions, engaged in revision at home and continue to be fully focussed in lessons.

We would like to provide you with an update on the key information and dates for year 11 for the remaining time they have at school.

Final Assembly and Celebration event:

Students will come together on the 24th May after lunch for their last assembly, to have some time to reflect, and celebrate their achievements. Students will be released from school at 14:30pm, after the event.

Shirt Signing and Food Treats:

- After the assembly, students will have the opportunity to sign each other's shirts. This is a tradition to capture memories and leave heartfelt messages.
- As students aren't allowed to wear signed shirts in examinations, they will need to ensure they have a **spare white shirt for signing.**
- Students will need to keep a full set of uniform intact so that they can sit their examinations.
- Students will also be treated to **burgers and ice cream**. A well-deserved reward for their hard work. (Vegetarian option available)

Final Day and Attendance Expectations

The last day for Year 11 students in school will be June 7th.

- After this date, Year 11 students are not expected to attend school unless they have an exam.
- If the exam is in the **afternoon**, they should enter the school site via reception and register there.
- If the exam is in the **morning**, they will enter the school site as usual through the green gates and assemble at the location of their examination.

IPads and chargers

 We will be writing to you separately about the arrangements for students to return their school IPAD device and charger towards the end of the Examination series.

The Arthur Terry Learning Partnership, a charitable company limited by guarantee, registered in England and Wales, company number 07730920.

Registered office: The Arthur Terry School, Kittoe Road, Four Oaks, Sutton Coldfield, West Midlands, B74 4RZ

ECD Richard Gill, NPOH. NLE. FRSA









Prom

Thank you to all who have already purchased their tickets for the Prom. A reminder this will be held on **Thursday 20th June, at 7pm to 10pm,** and the venue is Aston Villa football Club in the Lower Ground Suite.

For anyone still wishing to purchase a ticket for the Prom these are priced at £40 payable via Parentpay which is non-refundable. The deadline for payment is 31st May so you still have time to purchase a ticket if you haven't already done so.

Yours faithfully

Year 11 Team